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CALIFORNIA GULLY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

P.O. Box 88  
California Gully   3556  
Phone:   5446 -8393  
Fax:   5446 -3115  
Email:  california.gully.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

PARENT OPINION SURVEY  -  TELL US WHAT YOU THINK! 
THANK YOU TO THE FAMILIES THAT HAVE ALREADY COMPLETED THE 
SURVEY! 
Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents and carers think of our school. 

The Parent Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education 

and Training that is conducted amongst a sample of randomly selected parents .  

All responses to the survey are anonymous. This year the Parent Opinion Survey will be 

conducted from Monday 23 rd  July to Sunday 26 th  August . The survey will be conducted 

online , only takes 10-15 minutes  to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient 

time within the fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones.  

Please donõt hesitate to contact Andrew if you have any questions or queries.  
 

STRATEGIC PLANNING 
In Term 4 our school will be participating in a ôSchool Reviewõ. To ensure we connect with 

all community a self -evaluation process is occurring during Term 3. The process of         

self-evaluation is a continuous and regular part of a schoolõs work, which empowers 

schools to plan for and deliver improvement,  engaging the whole school community in a 

reflective of the schoolõs performance.   

MISSION  
At California Gully Primary School we educate students to be lifelong learners and 

well informed and productive community members who are well prepared to become 

active, engaged and responsible citizens of the local and global community.  
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IMPORTANT REMINDER  

¶ Bendigo Writers Festival Excursion -  Friday August 10th  

¶ School Council Meeting -  Monday August 13th  

¶ ôThe Blurbsõ Incursion  -  Monday August 20th  

¶ Grade 3/4 Excursion to Melbourne Museum & Shrine of Remembrance -  Wednesday 

August 29th  

 

Respect * Personal Best * Care 

California Gully Primary School 123 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
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THREE KEY QUESTIONS AT THE HEART OF EFFECTIVE SELF-
EVALUATION: 
What are we doing well at CGPS?  

How can we improve things at CGPS?  

What would you like to see occurring (Eg: specific programs, activities, policies) at CGPS?  
 

Thank you to the families that attended the forum this afternoon. If you weren't able to 

make it please complete the document provided with the newsletter this week.  
 

We value the input from all of our community and similar sessions will occur with         

students over coming weeks.   
 

FUNDRAISING  -  BOOK FAIR AND COOKIE DOUGH DRIVE 
Thank you to all families that supported both the ôBook Fairõ and ôCookie Doughõ         

fundraising that have occurred over past weeks. Thank you to Helen and Lisa Lee for    

volunteering their time for the ôBook Fairõ, while Natasha P. for her organisation of the 

ôCookie Dough Driveõ. Your support is appreciated by all! 
 
 

Andrew Frawley  

Principal  
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GRADE 3 TO 6 CAMP 

Please note that Camp payments need to be finalised by Friday September 21
st
.  If you 

would like to pay directly into the school bank account the details are :   

  BSB: -   063 506 

  Account Number: -  1011 3387 

  Account Name: -  California Gully Primary School Council Official 

      Account 

  Reference: -  Camp for (Childõs Name) 
 

A reminder that the total cost of the Grades 3 to 6 Camp is $275.00 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

August 13th ð  
August 17th 

School Council 
Meeting 

School Banking Day  -  
Bendigo Bank 

  School Banking Day  
-  Commonwealth 

Bank 

August 20th ð  
August 24th 

óThe Blurbsô 
Incursion 

School Banking Day  -  
Bendigo Bank 

 Gym Program School Banking Day  
-  Commonwealth 

Bank 

August 27th ð  
August 31st 

 School Banking Day  -  
Bendigo Bank 

Gr. 3/4 Excursion  -  
Melbourne Museum 
& Shrine of 
Remembrance 

Gym Program School Banking Day  
-  Commonwealth 

Bank 
 

Fathersô Day 
Breakfast 

September 3rd ð  
September 7th 

 School Banking Day  -  
Bendigo Bank 

 Gym Program School Banking Day  
-  Commonwealth 

Bank 
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PARENTS & FRIENDS OF  
CALIFORNIA GULLY PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 

Parentsõ & Friends of California Gully Primary 

School Meeting  
The next meeting of the Parentsõ & Friends of California Gully Primary 

School  will be in the conference room after assembly on a date to be con-

firmed.   All are most welcome to attend.  
 

Contacting the Parentsõ & Friends of California Gully Primary 

School  
The Parentsõ  & Friends of California Gully Primary School would love to hear from you. 

If you have any ideas that you would like to share with them please email them at         

cgpsparentsclub@gmail.com. 
 

Thank you to all families who support the Parentsõ & Friends of California Gully Primary 

School. 
 

IMPORTANT  
INFORMATION  

FOR USERS OF THE  
OUTSIDE SCHOOL 

HOURS CARE PROGRAM 
It is really important for families     
using OSHC to do a Centrelink Child 
Care Assessment now, if you have not 
already.  
 
You can do your assessment through 
myGov using your Centrelink online     
account. Or, through the Express Plus 
Centrelink mobile app. 
 
This is important, because if you 
donôt do your assessment, your child 
care fee assistance may be disrupted 
and/or you may have to pay full fees. 
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Congratulations to the following students on being named  
Student of The Week 

for their positive attitude to school and social values. 
 

Friday August 3rd
 

 
Foundation Hinton- Ryan:   
   Koban M..   - For excellent efforts during writing tasks. 
   Justice W.Q-K.   - For excellent work reading, writing and 
       making oõclock times. 
Grade 1/2 Roberts:   
   Jasper McH.  - For always being such a good friend. 
Grade 3/4 Ennor:  
   Tyler K.-S.  - For writing a very creative orientation on his 
      descriptive writing task.   
   Jedd S.  - For great work in identifying similes, metaphors 
      and personification.  
Grade 4/5 Windridge:   
   Jesse B.  - For working well in decimals. 
   Ashlee M.  - For working well on comparing and contrasting. 
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Can You Help? 
We need volunteers to help cut the fruit for the classrooms on a Friday morning.  If you 
can spare half hour of your time please   report to the school kitchen after assembly. 
We are also in need of volunteers to wash and dry the fruit trays of a Friday afternoon.  
If you can spare fifteen minutes before collecting your children it would be appreciated. 
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GREAT TIPS FOR HEALTHY KIDS   
TIP 19 PORTION SIZE MATTERS 
Some kids eat more than others, depending on their energy needs, their age and their size.  For exam-
ple, a small eight-year-old will probably eat less than a larger ten-year-old. 
Kids go through periods where they need more food than usual.  They may be going through a growth 
spurt, or being more physically active.  They also go through periods when they eat less than usual.  
Be aware of your childôs differing needs at different times and continue to serve nutritious meals. 
 

What you can do NOW 
§ Keep servings small and have more available if they want 

more. 
§ Be less concerned with the amount your kids eat and focus on 

the type of food you offer. 

Good Idea! 

Keep a ósnack boxô in the fridge with healthy snack foods such as fruit, vegetables, small sandwiches 
and cubes of cheese.  Invite your kids to help themselves.  This helps give you some ideas of how 
much theyôre eating  between meals. 

Top Tip 

Donôt insist your child finishes 
everything on the plate if they 
feel full.  Let them learn to read 
their own bodyôs signals. 

National Healthy Bones Week  
 

National Healthy Bones Week is hosted by Osteoporosis.  
Australia and Dairy Australia to raise awareness about growing 
and maintaining healthy bones. 

Important facts about calcium 
 

¶ Calcium is essential for normal            
development and growth. 

 

¶ It is needed for the formation of 
bones and teeth. 

 

¶ Children need at least 2 to 3    

servings of calcium each day. 
 

¶ The best source of calcium is milk 

along with cheese and yoghurt. 
 

¶ Low fat milk and    

yoghurt have as 
much calcium as 

full fat  varieties. 

Ideas for increasing calcium intake 
 

¶ Add sliced/diced low fat cheeses in the lunchbox or 
on sandwiches. 

¶ A glass of milk is great anytime ï at breakfast, after 

school or before bedtime. 

¶ Milk/yoghurt based shakes are always fun, just add 

fresh fruit or juice. 

¶ A huge variety of low fat fruit yoghurts suitable for 
lunchboxes are also available. 
¶ Breakfast cereal with low fat milk makes a great 

snack any time of the day. 
¶ Add low fat yoghurt to potatoes or soups 
¶ Tinned fish with bones, e.g. canned salmon 
¶ Nuts and seeds e.g. almonds, tahini. 
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5Ŝƴǘŀƭ IŜŀƭǘƘ ²ŜŜƪΦ с ς мн !ǳƎǳǎǘ нлмуΦ 

CƻǊ ƭƛŦŜ ƭƻƴƎ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ǘŜŜǘƘΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŜǎǎŜƴǝŀƭ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƻǊŀƭ ƘȅƎƛŜƴŜ 

ǊƻǳǝƴŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ ƛƴ ƭƛŦŜΦ 

5ƛŘ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ŀƭƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƎŜŘ мн ŀƴŘ ǳƴŘŜǊ ŀǊŜ ŜƭƛƎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ōǳƭƪ ōƛƭƭŜŘ ōŀǎƛŎ ŘŜƴǘŀƭ  

ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ŀǘ .ŜƴŘƛƎƻ IŜŀƭǘƘ ǿƛǘƘ ƴƻ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǇƻŎƪŜǘ ŎƻǎǘǎΚ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƎŜŘ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ мо ŀƴŘ 

мт Ŏŀƴ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ƻǳǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ IŜŀƭǘƘ /ŀǊŜ /ŀǊŘΣ tŜƴǎƛƻƴŜǊ /ƻƴŎŜǎǎƛƻƴ /ŀǊŘ 

ƻǊ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŜƭƛƎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘ 5Ŝƴǘŀƭ .ŜƴŜŬǘ {ŎƘŜƳŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ aŜŘƛŎŀǊŜΦ 

tƘƻƴŜ рпрп тффп ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƻǊ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ 
 

Food, Glorious Food 
 

 

The following recommendations are part of our - Kids óGo for your lifeô program at school: - 
 

¶ Children are encouraged to drink water only at school. 

¶ Children should bring drink bottles filled with water only into class. 

¶ Fruit and vegetables should be included in lunch boxes everyday. 
Chips, twisties, noodles (including two-minute noodles), biscuits and high sugar drinks are 
considered to be occasional food and should not be in lunch boxes. 
 

Please note that during the break at 11.30 am the children are only permitted to eat nutritious 
food such as sandwiches, wraps, dairy foods, fruit and vegetables. Any occasional food that 
they bring can be eaten at the 1.30 pm break. 
 

In the past some children have informed us that they are responsible for packing their own 
lunches and this may explain why we sometimes see lunch boxes with too much occasional 
food (chips and twisties mainly), and not enough healthy food in them. 
 

The children have been informed that these occasional foods are not suitable as they:  

¶ are very low in nutritional value 

¶ are high in saturated fat and/or sugar and/or added salt. 
provide excess kilojoules 
 

After revising the Healthy Food Pyramid and discussing the schoolôs policy on healthy eat-
ing with the children, we are now also asking for your support. We need to ensure that the 
children are ready and able to learn each day by them having the necessary fuel (provided by 
healthy food) to keep them alert and receptive to learning. 
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Current Uniform Prices at Bendigo Uniform Plus  - Shop 6, Abbott 
Arcade Bendigo. 
 
CALIFORNIA GULLY SHORT SLEEVE POLO ï 20.50 
CALIFORNIA GULLY LONG SLEEVE POLO ï 26.00 
CALIFORNIA GULLY POLAR FLEECE JUMPER ï 35.00 
CALIFORNIA GULLY HOODIE ï 35.00 
CALIFORNIA GULLY DRESS ï 22.00 
CALIFORNIA GULLY BUCKET HAT ï 13.50 
CALIFORNIA GULLY SLOUCH HAT ï 13.50 
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WANT TO GET RID OF YOUR PLASTIC GROCERY BAGS??? 
Do you have lots of plastic grocery bags taking up valuable storage space in your home? 
A member of our school community is collecting plastic grocery bags to make sleeping 
mats for the homeless. 
If you have excess plastic grocery bags (Iôm sure many of us do) they can be brought to 
the school office for collection to make more    sleeping mats. 
Not only are we providing a soft place for a homeless person to sleepð
we are also recycling those unwanted plastic grocery bags!! 
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